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UPCOMING EVENTS 

FIREWORKS JULY 3RD  

We will again be 

selling glow-

sticks before the  

formal fireworks 

display begins at 

the Lake Park West campus.  

Please help support us. This is 

a fundraising event with pro-

ceeds used to pay for various 

museum operations..  

 

TASTE OF ROSELLE 

The Taste Of  Roselle will be 

held on August 1-3 on Main 

Street.  We will have a booth.  

Please stop by and say HI!!!. 

Sign up for our free raffle to 

win one of several prizes.  

The Museum at 102 S. Pros-

pect will be open both Satur-

day and Sunday from 1-5PM.  

Enjoy the “Taste” and walk 

one block south on Prospect 

Ave to see our museum ex-

hibits. 

Board of Directors 

Ray Hitzemann—Pres. 

Glenn Spachman - 
Treas./VP 

Ruth Bagel—Secretary 

Milan Bagel 

Hank Kvintus 

Walter Lotz 

Frank Zielinski 

Historian 

Joan Beauprez 

ROSELLE ROSE PARADE AND VETERAN’S MEMORIAL PARK 

As it has been  our annual tradition, the Roselle History Museum had a float 

in the 2014 Rose Parade.  The theme this 

year honored our veterans.  This was done 

in conjunction with the planned Veteran’s 

Memorial being developed by the American 

Legion. It will be in Depot Park directly 

across from the BMO Harris Bank on Irving 

Park Road.  Funds are currently being 

raised with a planned dedication November 

11, 2014. They are selling  engraved bricks 

for the memorial in 2 sizes, 4”x8” with 3 

lines for $125 and 8”x8” with 6 lines of information for $300.  Order forms are 

available at the Legion Hall on Maple Ave or at the History Museum.  History 

Museum volunteers have contributed  personal funds for the purchase of two 

of the larger bricks.  One will honor Col. Rosell Hough’s service in the Civil 

War and the second brick  will present 

the Roselle History Museum honoring of 

all of our Roselle area military veterans. 

    We are working with the American 

Legion to develop a list of all veterans 

from the Roselle area so their names can 

to be included on the plaques for each 

war or military action.  (They do not have to be deceased to be included). If you 

have not already done so, please write,  E-mail or call the museum at (630)351-

5300.  If no one answers, kindly leave a message including their names and 

the approximate years they served. Your help will be greatly appreciated. 

MUSINGS OF A FARM WIFE      from Ray Hitzemann 

A shirt-tail relative in Nebraska developed a very thorough Hitzemann Genealogy 

from 1625-1977.  About a month ago I was looking through it and discovered the fol-

lowing poem written by Mrs. Maesie M. Hitzemann of life in the early years on a Ne-

braska farm. Although it related to Nebraska I am sure life was similar in the Roselle 

Area. 

Maeise was a school teacher and enjoyed writing prose and poetry.  She wrote the 

poem when she was 85 years old and died in 1976 at the age of 96.  The poem is four 

pages long.  We have printed two pages in this news letter and the next two pages will 

be in the Fall Newsletter.  It will be another center insert if you want to save the poem 

and pass it on to your children and grandchildren. This was copied exactly as she pro-

duced it on an old manual typewriter 
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BE A BLESSING    

On April 12, 2014, Amy Herring organized a group of volunteers from Trinity Lu-

theran Church to do work in the community.  About 200 volunteers were organized 

into 15 groups to work on 20 different projects. Some of their projects included 

helping with  spring cleanup in the yards of local seniors who could not do it them-

selves, assisted Habitat for Humanity one day and cleaned up trash along Roselle 

Road. Five volunteers painted for us at the museum.  They renewed the memorial benches in front of the 

Sumner House Museum,, the front porch and stairs of the museum and then the back stairs and railings 

of the Sumner House, Coach House office and the Richter House. They worked from 9 am to 1:30 pm.  We 

really appreciate their effort and thank them for their help. 

GAMES FIREMEN PLAYED  by Ray Hitzemann 

As a child and teenager in the ‘40s and 50’s, I used to enjoy the water 

fights that the Roselle Volunteer Fire Department had with neighboring 

fire departments.  They would have them over by Turner Pond on Sunday 

afternoons in the summer time.  I recall a barrel suspended on a cable 

between two telephone poles.  Each team would direct a stream of water 

on the barrel trying to move to the other team’s side. 

MY HOME-MADE DOLL HOUSE 

     By Joan Albin Beauprez 

I just couldn’t wait to cut up the new “Monkey Ward” catalog that arrived at my 

parent’s doorstep in Chicago in the mid 1940’s.  The Montgomery Ward depart-

ment store catalog provided enough pictures of furniture, appliances, and cloth-

ing to keep a little girl happy. 

I created a doll house from an empty cardboard box that I filled with cut-out fur-

niture.  All I needed was a pair of scissors and small bottle of LePages  mucilage glue. That’s the one 

with the pink rubber tip used for spreading the glue onto the paper furniture, and then 

onto the walls.. 

The most creative fun I had was finding clothes from the fashion pages to fit the paper 

cut-out family.  My friend Patsy and I played “cut-outs” for hours.  When the next cata-

log came out I couldn’t wait to start creating all over again! 

VOLUNTEER COUPLE HONORED 

On April 26, 2014, Milan and Ruth Bagel, long time active museum volunteers 

were honored at a ceremony hosted by the Du Page Historical Museum in Whea-

ton, IL . Milan and Ruth have been very involved in many different museum  

functions  including several terms on the board of directors, corporate secretary, 

garden committee, membership chair, repairs and maintenance, selling glow 

sticks, producing the Remembering Roselle history book, and generally helping 

out in many other areas. 



 PAGE  3 ROSELLE HISTORY MUSEUM NEWSLETTER SPRING  2014 

REMEMBERING TRINITY SCHOOL 

    By Ray Hitzemann 

Roselleõs Trinity Lutheran Church has had three schools. The first 

one was built in 1899 before there was even a Trinity church building.  

We do not have a lot of information about those early days. 

The second school was built in 1926 when they outgrew the original. I 

have fond memories of that second school which I attended from 1942 

to 1950. Mrs. Ruth Kruse taught grades 1-4 and Mr. A.J. Binnebose, 

the principal taught grades 5-8. 

The school was a large red brick building on the northeast corner of 

Elm and Prospect Streets.  You would go up a half flight of stairs to 

the main floor.  There were two coat rooms and three other rooms.  

They were known as the little room (grades 1-4) and the big room 

(grades 5-8) and the back room which was the teacherõs lounge and 

the confirmation class room. 

On the second floor there was a large fellowship hall with a stage and 

a large kitchen.  It was used for meetings, plays, variety shows and 

dinners which were held twice a year.  There was a roast beef dinner 

and a turkey dinner with all the trimmings.  If you wanted to go to 

the dinner you would buy your ticket and go into one the class rooms to wait for your  number to be called.  

300-400 people would attend these dinners.  Women would cook the meat in their homes and bring it in to 

be served. The basement had two washrooms a furnace room and two large rooms which were used by the 

children to play when the weather was too bad to go out during recess or lunch. 

I do not have any vivid memories of grades 1-4, but 5-8 is a different story.  Mr. A.J. Binnebose, aka òAJó 

was very strict.  He had three levels of discipline and I encountered all three during my childhood.  Level 

one was standing in the corner for not paying attention or goofing off in class which included getting caught 

eating candy even though he would eat TUMS all day.  Level two was loss of recess privileges usually for 

not having your home work done or not knowing your memory work for the day.  The loss was for the num-

ber of recesses it took to complete the task.  The third level was a whack on the palm of the hand with a 

wooden ruler. One day one of kids was getting level three discipline and just as the ruler was about to hit 

his hand, he pulled it back real quick and òAJó hit his own.  Boy, did the young man  get it then.! 

Most of the kids brought their own lunch unless they were close enough to walk home.  Lunch was one hour 

so there was plenty time to play.  Typical games were baseball, hide and seek, tag, red rover or riding your 

bike.  There was this kid who would sing you German songs if you gave him a ride on the handle bar of your 

bike. 

Trinity constructed their third school in 1958 when we outgrew the 1928 one.  Mr. Charles Meyer was hav-

ing his farm subdivided for housing and offer to sell some land to Trinity.  So they bought 10 acres which is 

location of the current church and school on Rush 

Street.  The Elm Street school was purchased by the 

village and used as village hall and police department 

until it was torn down in preparation for building the 

current Roselle Village facilities just east of the his-

tory museum at Prospect Street and Elm Street.. 

 

 

 



 ROSELLE HISTORY MUSEUM  

 39 E. ELM STREET  

 ROSELLE, IL  60172  

MEMBERSHIP                                                                                         SU014 

                   Yes, Iõd like to help the Museum!   Hereõs my membership contribution for 2014 

Mail to: Roselle History Museum, 39 E. Elm St.  Roselle, IL   60172 

 

 New   Renewal Circle One: $25   $50     $100   $250      Other Amount_________  

 

Name____________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                                                                          

Address_________________________________________________________________________   

                             City____________________________ State __________ Zip _______ 

Phone__________________________,    

    The Roselle Historical Foundation is a 501-c(3) corporation, and your contribution may be fully tax deductible 


